
Principal’s Notes 
Justine Mackey 
 
Tea and Coffee Following Assembly next Monday 

Jenny Macklin MP will be presenting our School Captains and members of the Principal Advisory 
Group with a certificate at our first assembly for the term next Monday, the 1st May. I would like 
to invite members of our community to join me for a cup of tea or coffee in the Performing Arts 
room after assembly. This is an opportunity to catch up with each other and I will be hosting 
similar tea and coffee mornings at different times throughout the term. 
 

Staff Learning on Monday- Writing with Deb Sukarna 
Our staff spent Monday’s curriculum day working with Deb Sukarna who focused on implementing an engaging and 
purposeful writing program. We will continue to work with Deb during the year and she, along with the Literacy 
Professional Learning Team (PLT) will guide teachers through the introduction of new evidence based teaching 
strategies at IEPS. 
 
Road Safety at Pick Up and Drop Off 
Given the sudden onset of the cold weather, it is timely to remind everyone of the importance of road safety during 
drop off and pick up time. It is important that we work together to ensure the safety of our students when they are 
travelling to school. Banyule Council staff have a strong presence outside schools and will be enforcing parking laws 
around IEPS throughout the year. 
Please remember that the 5-minute parking at the front of the school should only be used for a quick drop off or 
pick up.  It is important to consider others who need to use this area so please do not park longer than the 5 minutes. 
This will ensure that the 5-minute  
parking is accessed by those who need it and will minimise congestion around the school. We thank you for your 
support. 
 
Justine Mackey. 
 
 
IEPS ATHLETICS DAY 2017:  

On Thursday the 23rd March, years 3-6 participated in the annual ‘IEPS Standardised Athletics Day’. 
We were lucky enough to have great weather and strong support from parents to help out which 
lead to the day running smoothly. It was excellent to see all of the students having a go at the 
events presented to them and encouraging one another throughout the day. As always thank you 
to all of the parents that attended and helped out. The day could not have ran without your 
support.  

From this day there will be some students identified to participate at the District event. However, to finalise the 
entire District Athletics team, a number of trials will need to be held at school. The District Athletics day is not until 
Term 3 on the 8th September. The athletics team will be a rolling team, with the first team sheet being put up late 
this term, after all cross country events are completed. A finalised team will not be put up until all trials (taking place 
in Term 3) are done. 
 
Thanks,  
Justin Bartlett    
 

FIRST AID ROOM WASHING 
For week commencing 1st May, our volunteer is Catherine Forrest. Many thanks for volunteering for this 
task.  
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Monday 1 May                             Presentation Assembly with Jenny Macklin 9:00am 
Tuesday 2 May                            Sushi Lunch Day 
Tuesday 9 May                            NAPLAN  
Wednesday 10 May                     NAPLAN 
Thursday 11 May                         NAPLAN 
                                                     PTFA Mother’s Day luncheon 
Friday 12 May                              PTFA Mother’s Day stall 
Wednesday 17 May                     School Council meeting 7:30pm 
Monday 12 June                          Queenôs Birthday holiday ï Pupil Free day 
Thursday 29 June                        Variance to School Day ï Pupil Free day    
                                                  Accompanying the Bulletin today 

 



  PUPIL OF THE WEEK   
For week ending Friday 21st April and to be announced at Assembly on Monday 1st May; 
PK  Hamish 
1A  Eliza Pfisterer 
1W Jake  
1K  Henry  
2D  Amy Cunningham 
2R  Zayd Bhayat 
2T  Sameena and Oliver. L 
3C  Sophie and Natalia 
3L  Nick H and Max K  
4H  Francesco  
4P  Sierra Keily 
4E  Nicholas, Jakob & Fraser 
5C  Justine London  
5H  William Forsyth 
5J  Anish Jadhav 
6B  Mitchell Foord 
6T  Zahra, Tiana and Jack 

 

CANTEEN ROSTER & NEWS 
Thu 27 April  Sarah Hendley 
   Amanda Woodhouse 
Friday 28 April Linley Walsh 9am 
   Kris Cvach 9am 
   Natalie Rompotis 9-11.30 
Mon 1 May  Counter sales only! 
   10.15 ς 11.30 

  Lauren Davis 
  12.45pm ς 2.00pm 
  HELP NEEDED  

Tue 2 May  SUSHI DAY  
   Sarah Craddock 9-12.45 

  Sarah Hendley 10.30-1.45 
  Tam Eliezer 11.30-1.45 
  Kerry Ruiz 11.30-12.45 
  Vi Le 11.30-12.45 
  Kerry Ruiz 11.30-12.45  

Wed 3 May  Jacqui Wood 
  HELP NEEDED  

Thu 4 May  Gerard Lynch 9-12 
   Tanya Bland 9-1.45 
   Sherryl Searle 10.30-1.45 
Friday 5 May Emma Rowe 

  Erin Starkey 
  Maggie Vaiopoulos 
  Mary Ishkan 

 
During the course of the term if you cannot make it please try and swap your days with another volunteer. A contact 
list has been emailed out with your canteen roster J 
 
SUSHI DAY! – Tuesday 2 May  
Orders can no longer be accepted. No other lunch orders on that day. J 
 
New Canteen menu Term 2 & 3 
Our new menu is geared for the cooler days upon us in the next 2 terms. We will have soup every day as well as 
home- made Fried Rice on Tuesdays. If you have any queries please do not hesitate to email me. 
All our food is home made in our canteen according to our healthy canteen guidelines. 
In order to facilitate this we would like as many enthusiastic volunteers as possible, even if it is only for an hour.  
Hot food preparation is made by myself. Volunteers generally prepare sandwiches and help with counter sales or 
whatever you are comfortable with J 



Please drop by the canteen between 8.30am and 2pm or email me if you would like to help out J 
The children absolutely love seeing you there! 
 
Menu available on our school website - http://www.ivanhoeeastps.vic.edu.au/parent-community/canteen 
Please check the menu for changes to avoid disappointment! 
 
Soup of the week 
Pumpkin 
Next week ς Chicken and Corn 
 
Order soup over the counter - $2 
On a lunch order - $2.50 and it includes a yummy fresh Bread Roll! 
Hot Chocolate available each WEDNESDAY & THURSDAY at RECESS only for 80c 
 
Do you have one of our Byo Cups at home? If you do can you please return it to the school canteen J 

 
 

Please continue to let me know your availability to help out. Please email me at 
canteen@ivanhoeeastps.vic.edu.au 
 
I would love to hear from you! 

Sonia, Canteen Manager. 
canteen@ivanhoeeastps.vic.edu.au 
9499 2171 

 

ADVERTISING:  We restrict ads to those that seem to be of interest to our school community. School council does not endorse any ads published and takes no responsibility for them. 
Deadline for advertising is Tuesday 2.00pm.   Contact Karen in the school office on 9499 2171 

 

 

Certificate III in Education Support (CHC30213) 
This qualification will give you the skills and knowledge to provide assistance and support to teachers and students in a range of educational 
settings. This includes early childhood education, as well as Primary, Secondary and Special schools.  
Location: Merrilands Community Centre (MCC)  
Days: Fridays Time 9.15am —3.15pm  
Dates: Fri. 5th May to Fri. 24th November (Classroom)  
[Includes 2 Assessment Workshops]  
13th June — 17th Nov. 2017 (Practical Placement)  
Duration: 24 sessions, 2 workshops + 100 hour practical placement.(Excludes: Public & School Holidays.)  
Cost: Concession: $180, Full: $900, Fee For Service: $2,685 (Concession- Limited Places) + Service & Amenities Fee  
For more details please ring PRACE on 9462 6077 or visit our website: www.prace.vic.edu.au   Our 2017 course guide is now available. 
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mailto:canteen@ivanhoeeastps.vic.edu.au
http://www.prace.vic.edu.au/
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KROMA DANCE –  

CREATIVE DANCE AND YOGA FOR CHILDREN    

ALL CLASSES RECOMMENCE THURSDAY 20th APRIL, 2017 

Classes are held on Thursdays at St Georges Anglican Church Hall (upstairs). 

  

9.10amï10.00am Yoga for mums 

11.15amï12.00pm for parent/carer and toddler to 3 years 

2.00pmï2.45pm for 3 ï 5 year olds 

 

NEW CLASS  

YOGA FOR PRIMARY CHILDREN 

3.45pm ï 4.30pm (8 week course 27th April ï 15th June) 

 

Kathy Vlassopoulos conducts the classes. Kathy has been teaching Creative Dance and 

Yoga for over twenty-five years and trained at Mangala Studios in Carlton.  

 

Contact Kathy on 0409 355 602, kroma_blue@yahoo.com.au or  

Find us at KROMA DANCE on Facebook and 

Instagramwww.creativedanceforchildren.com.au 
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